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May 22nd there will be a benefit for
Maureen Owens at the American Legion.
Maureen has worked hard for the
community for many years. She recently
underwent a double mastectomy and has
months of chemotherapy and radiation in
front of her. She must drive to Miami
almost on a daily basis for treatment.

Though Maureen has not been able to
work since the onset of her illness she
did volunteer to help with the Coconut
Telegraph's and WORZ's "Party for the
Pantry" for the Burton Memorial
Methodist Church food pantry. Her
specialty is procuring donations and
making them into beautiful baskets to
raffle off for charity. We are looking for
volunteers to get donations for baskets
for Maureen's benefit. The theme is "It’s

a Booby Shower!" Come on out for live
entertainment, great food and fun. See
the ad on page 14. For more information
call me at 305-304-2837.

This month marks a year since my
mother passed away. It is also a year
since an old friend and former employer,
Jack Webb, died in a trailer fire that was
declared arson by the fire marshall. My
mother died of natural causes and she
had lived a full life. Sadly, Jack Webb
died all too soon.

He was in the process of opening a
restaurant at the Key Largo Fisheries and
was absolutely ecstatic that his life was
taking a turn for the better. I have had
many conversations with his ex-wife
Marty who passed away a few months ago.
Marty Webb was a brilliant

businesswoman. She held a CPA license in
Oklahoma. She could be a tough employer
yet her heart was full of love for her
family and friends. Not a week went by
without an "I'm so glad we're friends"
email from Marty.

Marty believed her ex-husband and
partner Jack was murdered. I deeply
appreciate the encouragement I have
received from those who cared about
Jack. I have also been threatened by
those who want it to just go away.... I will
not succumb to threats and bullying.
Those who want this case reopened
should call the police.

If you are afraid for your life, treat
yourself to a little shopping at Kiffney's.
They are a pleasure to do business with.

Editorial: Benefit for Maureen

2 • The Coconut Telegraph • May 2010

The Coconut Telegraph C 2006 is published monthly by Prestige Publishing, INC. All rights reserved.
No part of this publication may be reproduced without written consent of the publisher. The Coconut Telegraph
welcomes written articles, photos, and artwork of local interest to be used and/or edited at the discretion of

the publisher. The Coconut Telegraph assumes in good faith that all editorial and advertising material
submitted are the original property of the advertiser. The Coconut Telegraph may not be held responsible for
errors, omissions, or for circumstances beyond our control that may affect the distribution schedule.

Disclaimer

Tip the Band and Give the
Munchkin a Lollipop

A few weeks ago I received a voice
mail message from a short tempered
band member that had played at
Gilbert's Resort. He was very angry that I
had put a picture of the band in the
Coconut Telegraph. He said that he had
not "authorized" me to put it in and to
NEVER do it again! The policy of the
Coconut Telegraph is that we only
promote our advertisers. When we take a
picture it is not about promoting the
band as much as it is the advertiser and
the advertiser is who pays the band. The
Coconut Telegraph is a privately owned
newspaper paid for by its advertisers. We
are not the Rolling Stone magazine nor
do we need authorization to photograph
a public performance.

In all the years I have lived in the Keys
I have met many talented musicians and
it seems that the less talented they are
the bigger their ego and the more
talented they are the more secure they
are with themselves. This particular caller
has a head way to big for his bonsai
body. Although he has a nice voice and
knows how to stay within his small range,
the success of the band is due to the
guitarist and drummer who are
phenomenally talented, those guys are
already famous, just google them and
see. Not some shrimpy little dude with a
microphone who wears makeup and
probably buys his clothes at yard sales for
little kids.

A group of friends had gone to
Gilbert's to hear this band, for many of
them it was the first time they had ever
heard them. Everyone was in awe of the
guitarist, not the little squirt bouncing
around the stage in his mama's army
boots. This guy is so short you can
probably see his feet in his drivers license
picture! He probably poses for trophies

too. How could you stoop so low as to
think it is all about you?

This same little guy made the
comment to me a few years ago that his
band would never "grant me an
interview" because we had made the
band "Hav-at-it" Entertainers of the
Month! I couldn't believe it! You pathetic
little wannabe! It is bad enough that you
have a Napoleon Complex and think you
are a super star but putting down other
entertainers is just plain rude! Those guys
are our friends and neighbors. People will
look down on you for that. We know you
are not happy, so which dwarf are you?
Here is a new song for you to learn, "Short
people"!

Every entertainer that we have
promoted as Entertainers of the Month
have been kind, gracious and talented.
There are many other fine entertainers
that deserve to be "Entertainers of the
Month" and the reason they aren't is that
we just haven't had the opportunity to do
so yet. Just as we were finally able to
feature this band we got the threatening
phone message. Then we received an
email of complaint about why they
deserve to be featured from the same
band member! A 4th grader could have
written a better letter. What we do all
agree on is that we love the band. One
thing that really upset me was that the
band Viva who was angry that their
weekly gig was cut back claimed that
Gilbert's was only a "cemetery" before
they played there. Not true! This was a
slap in the face to all the employees and
regulars at Gilbert's. The band that I am
not naming here is who made Sundays at
Gilbert's standing room only way before
Viva. Now that they are back the crowd
is bigger than ever. Bottom line is you
can't get bad entertainment at Gilberts.
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Hunk of the Month

Nicko

at the Big Chill
& Fisherman’s Cove

T-shirts by T-Toons

"Never argue with someone who buys ink by the barrel"
- Mark Twain

Ponder This...

Centennial Bank commends the following Treasure Village
Montessori Middle School students for outstanding achievement
in the past grading period, earning a 3.0 GPA or better and
meeting the community service requirements four quarters in a
row. In doing so, these students qualify for National Junior
Honors Society: Courtney Caputo, Emily Tagliareni, Shanice Mills
and Sierra Ohrmundt. Additionally, fifth grader Alexander
Ohlmundt earned straight A’s and met his community service
requirements four quarters in a row. Each student received a
certificate good for $25 deposited into a Centennial Bank First
Account savings account. Congratulations!

Centennial Bank Commends
Students for 3.0 GPA

Shanice Mills, Centennial Bank’s Katie Suzan, TMV’s Ms. Lindsay
Matheny, Emily Tagliareni, Courtney Caputo, Centennial Bank’s
Jennifer Hawkins, Sierra Ohrmundt and TVM’s Ms. Julie Clark.

TVM’s Ms. Crissy Trader, Alexander Ohrmundt, Jennifer Hawkins and
Katie Suzan, both of Centennial Bank.
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1. Dig out the jewelry box. If its not a family heirloom and you haven't
worn it in ages you don't need it. Put the gold and silver item in a
bag and take it to Coral Financial Jewelry and Pawn Shop.You will
get the most money there. Do not mail it away or trust some fly by
night that is here one day and gone the next.

2. If your jewelry is costume or vintage you can easily sell it on ebay.

3. Clothing is optional – In this case that means get rid of anything you
haven't worn in a year. Consign it or have a yard sale.

4. Do you have a green thumb? One lady I know grows and sells
beautiful plants from her home.

5. Turn you hobby into cash. Do you sew? Paint? Bake? For a mere $10
a month you can advertise in the Coconut Telegraph's classified
page.You'll reach thousands of readers locally and on the internet.

6. Baby sit or dog sit....
7. Volunteer to wait tables at the Legion,VFW, ELKS or Moose Lodge.

Cash tips!

8. Rent out a room. It’s a steady income.

9. Rent out your dock space or driveway. Many snowbirds are looking
for a place to store their boat or car for the summer.

10. Clean houses or detail cars and boats.

Ten Ways to Make
Quick Cash
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The Real Thing
Love Should Feel Good

Reprinted from DailyOM - Inspirational thoughts for a happy,
healthy and fulfilling day. Register for free at

www.dailyom.com.

Love should feel good.
Relationships that leave you
feeling depleted, sad and
making excuses are not based
in love.

Often in our lives, we fall
prey to the idea of a thing
rather than actually
experiencing the thing itself.
We see this at play in our love
lives and in the love lives of
our friends, our family, and
even fictional characters. The
conceptualizing, depiction, and
pursuit of true love are
multimillion-dollar industries
in the modern world.
However, very little of what
is offered actually leads us to
an authentic experience of
love. Moreover, as we grasp
for what we think we want
and fail to find it, we may
suffer and bring suffering to
others. When this is the case,
when we suffer more than we
feel healed, we can be fairly
certain that what we have
found is not love but
something else.

When we feel anxious,
excited, nervous, and thrilled,
we are probably experiencing
romance, not love. Romance
can be a lot of fun as long as
we do not try to make too
much of it. If we try to make
more of it than it is, the
romance

then becomes painful.
Romance may lead to love, but
it may also fade without
blossoming into anything more
than a flirtation. If we cling
to it and try to make it more,
we might find ourselves pining
for a fantasy, or worse, stuck
in a relationship that was
never meant to last.

Real love is identifiable by
the way it makes us feel. Love
should feel good. There is a
peaceful quality to an
authentic experience of love
that penetrates to our core,
touching a part of ourselves
that has always been there.
True love activates this inner
being, filling us with warmth
and light. An authentic
experience of love does not
ask us to look a certain way,
drive a certain car, or have a
certain job. It takes us as we
are, no changes required.
When people truly love us,
their love for us awakens our
love for ourselves. They
remind us that what we seek
outside of ourselves is a
mirror image of the lover
within. In this way, true love
never makes us feel needy or
lacking or anxious. Instead,
true love empowers us with
its implicit message that we
are, always have been, and
always will be, made of love.

Drinker of the Month

Captain Sterling Kennedy
with his beautiful
First Mate Judy

Get a gang together, five to 20 people. Monday or
Tuesday is really good. A lot of people in the “Biz” are
usually off. Start time is around 10 A.M. First stop is for
breakfast. Starting in the south, “Island Grill” is good. In
Key Largo you have great choices with “Key Largo Conch
House”, “Sharkey's Galley” or “The Hideout”, all are
excellent. Head south to “Chilli Willies 11:30 or 12:00.
Inside for a cocktail or two. Next stop “Island Grill”
12:45. Sit outside for a round or two. 1:30 head north to
“Gilbert's” or “Pontoons” for libations. 2:00 stop at
“Buzzards Roost” for some lunch. 3:00, drinks at the
“Caribbean Club” or “The Big Chill”. 4:00, Happy hour at
“Coconuts”. Make up time for your designated drivers.
5:00 until whenever, relax, drink and eat at “Sharkey's.
Unknown hour, whoever can walk home do so, whoever
can’t, call a taxi and take your designated drivers home.
Next day pick up the cars and start planning next weeks
Krawl.

Vince

Editors note: Great idea Vince! Count me in.

Upper Keys Krawl

The Marine Mammal Conservancy (MMC) has been requested
by the National Marine Fisheries Service to be on standby for
possible deployment to the Gulf of Mexico for a rescue and
recovery operation. The oil slick from the recent rig explosion
and sinking poses a potentially serious threat to marine wildlife.
MMC, in partnership with Dolphins Plus (Key Largo, FL), Dolphins
Cove (Key Largo, FL), Ocean Embassy (Orlando, Fl) and the
National Marine Fisheries Service; is now marshalling the
resources, equipment and personnel required to immediately
respond to this disaster.

The Marine Mammal Conservancy (MMC) is an all volunteer
nonprofit corporation dependent on the support of the public
for operation. Located on a three-acre lot on the Gulf coast of
Key Largo, Florida. MMC encourages the public to participate in
its efforts to conserve and protect marine mammals and our
oceans. The Marine Mammal Conservancy, Inc. is authorized
under a Stranding Agreement with the U.S. National Marine
Fisheries Service to respond, rescue, transport, and rehabilitate
stranded and injured marine mammals under the Marine Mammal
Protection Act.

MMC On Standby to
Rescue Marine Mammals

from Oil Slick



Healthy wild birds and mammals need
to be raised by their parents. Humans
cannot duplicate, but only approximate,
all learning skills baby animals need to
get from their parents in order to
thrive as adults in their natural habitat.

BIRDS
Baby birds go through 2 main stages of
development before becoming self
sufficient juniors:

Nestlings – At this stage baby
birds are naked or have some
soft feathering, they are
immobile and totally depended
on adults for survival.

If you find a bird at this
stage on the ground, try to
locate the nest, and if possible,
put the baby back. Despite of what
you may have heard, the parents
will not reject the baby (Mammals
have a keen sense of smell and will not
take back a baby that was handled).

Fledglings – at this stage the bird will
be feathered but has a short tail. It is
mobile on ground but not flying yet. It is
still being fed and cared for by its
parents.

If you find a bird at this stage on
the ground – it is normal – all songbirds

jump out of nest at this stage and learn
how to fly from the ground up.

Unless the fledgling is injured, wet,
cold, not moving, or in a dangerous
location, it is best to let the parents
finish raising their baby – it is only a
short period of time before they fly.

MAMMALS - If found on ground and
there is no sign of parents, the baby
should be picked up and transferred to
the center. (please call the center for
farther instruction on the different
species of mammals).

If you determined a rescue is needed
Place the bird in a box (with
breathing hole punched into the side
and top) keep it warm and quiet.
Please do not give food or water.
Then call Florida Keys Wild Bird
Center (305) 852-4486 or bring
the animal to the center at 93997

Overseas Hwy, Tavernier, mile
marker 94, Ocean Side.

Jim Horan has the best of
both worlds. On weekends
you'll see him zooming around
Gilbert's keeping up with the
crowd. He’s serving rum
runners and awesome food
from the Tiki Bar menu where
the atmosphere is laid back.
It’s a bikini's and barefoot
pet friendly kind
of place. Come
by boat,
motorcycle or
car. Week-
nights you'll
find him at the
inside bar at
the Fish House
Encore, a more
upscale fine
dining elegant
kind of place. At
either place he
shines.

"Jim is amazing. He can
listen to his customers and
talk at the same time,” says
last months Bartender of the
Month Josh Kassell. “He
doesn't miss a thing.”

Mark Mills of Clear
Channel Radio says "Jim is a
6' 3" sensitive new age

bartender!"
When Jim got divorced

and moved here three years
ago it completely changed his
life. He appreciates the
beauty around him, meditates
and does not drink alcohol.
Last week outside the Encore
I saw him give a woman a

frog. Not an
ordinary frog, a
Brazilian tree
frog. By the way
it is not on the
menu.
He’s an animal
lover and you’ll
see him fosters
animals till he
finds them a
good home. But

I think his most
endearing quality is
his honesty.

Combined with his great
physique and good looks it is
enough to make me want to
kiss a tree frog.

What does Jim have to
say about his work and life?
"I get to work with the best
and by the way, I love
chocolate cake!"
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Bartender of the Month

Jim Horan
at Gilbert’s & Encore

"Jim doesn’t
miss a thing,”
says Co-worker
Josh Kassell

What Do You Do If You Find A Baby Wildlife
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The family of Janice
Hawley Woods would like to
thank all of their friends for
the immense support and
condolences received since
her passing.

“We sincerely thank
everyone for their support,”
says her husband Woody
Woods and daughter Georgie
Dunn. “Your kind words and
giving hearts have been of
great comfort to our family.”

“We not only appreciate
the people who have reached
out to share their memories
of her with us,” says
granddaughters Mandi and
Nikki Dunn. “But also the
countless friends who have
lent an ear to listen to our
memories.”

Janice Hawley Woods,
devoted wife of 62 years to
Woody Woods, a most loving
mother to her only daughter,
Georgie Dunn, an admiring

mother-in-law to Barry Dunn,
and an immensely giving
Grandmother to
Granddaughters Nikki and
Mandi Dunn (all of Key
Largo), has lost her long
battle with emphysema at
the age of 83, on April 12,
2010.

She and her husband left
Connecticut in 1948 to start
a new life in Miami, FL.
Janice was an excellent
substitute teacher there.
After falling in love with the
Keys, she and her family
moved to Key Largo in 1963.
She is best loved by her
friends for teaching water
aerobics and Thai Chi, where
she got the nickname
“Sarge.”

Her love, smile, humor,
and remarkable creativity
will be truly missed by her
family and friends.

Remembering
Janice Hawley Woods

Singer, songwriter,
musician, entertainer
Jimmy Ray has the most
loyal and devoted following
the Coconut Telegraph has
seen in a long time.

Key Largo entertainer
Ted Hyde remarks "Jimmy
Ray is the kind of
entertainer that makes
you feel good inside.” And
Ted is right. You just
can't help but smile.

It is Tuesday,
Ladies Night at
the Big Chill,
and the place
is packed.
Jimmy Ray is on
stage in the
middle of a song.
The ladies walk up
to the stage to
plant a kiss on him
and he never
misses a beat. He
is that
approachable.

He keeps the music
flowing and before you
know it everyone is
dancing and having a great
time. It is island music at
its best. He can play
anything including rhythm
and blues, soul, rock' n
'roll, reggae, old
standards and top 40 hits;
and he's as involved with
his audience as they are
with him.

Come see Jimmy every
Tuesday night at the
Big Chill (inside bar)
and Friday nights
where he plays at the

tiki bar with Derrick
Herring on keyboard and
vocals. Treat yourself to
a great time.
For more information

on Jimmy Ray, to listen to
his music online, or
purchase a CD go to
www.JimmyBullett.com.

Entertainer of the Month

Jimmy Bullet Ray
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Coconut Conch Characters of the Month

Cathy and Lisa at
the Big Chill

Ladies Night.

Mike working it
at Alabama
Jack's.

Great friends like Becky and Susan get

together at Ladies Night at the Big Chill

every Tuesday.

Donna, Laura and Alex at the VFW.

Michael Trixx
performing at

Gilbert's Resort.

Rhonda and

Laronda
enjoying the

music at Gilbert's.

The Pirate Ball at Pontune's. Check out the babe onthe leash.
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Adopt a Key Largo Animal Shelter Pet
Meet a few of the animals who are currently available for adoption a t the Key Largo Animal Shelter. If you are interested in taking one of these

adorable furry friends home stop by or call. The Shelter is located at mile marker 106 Oceanside; phone 305-451-0088.

Lucy

Elton & John

Sushi

Minnie

Roscoe

SakiRio
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Max Rex

Dear Anny Bannany
To Take or Not To Take?

Dear Anny Bannany,
Should someone refuse a polygraph test?

Signed,
Polly Graph

Dear Polly,
The only time you should take a polygraph is if you are

telling the truth and want to prove your innocence and be
eliminated as a suspect. A polygraph is also referred to as a
psychophysiological detection of deception or PDD for short.
It measures and records changes in your blood pressure,
pulse, respiration, breathing rhythms and skin conductivity
while you are being asked a series of questions. If you are
guilty then why would you want to take
the test? If you are telling the truth you
have nothing to fear
and only one story to
tell. If you are a liar
you have to tell lies
on top of lies. How
can you tell if a
convicted felon is
lying? Their lips are
moving!

Signed,
Anny Bannany

A professor invented a lie detecting chair. Whenever
anybody sitting in it told a lie, the chair would open up
and dump the liar on the floor. During an experiment, a
brunette student sat in the chair and the professor
asked her to tell something about herself.

She began, "I think you are the best teacher I've ever
had."

The chair immediately dumped her on the floor.

After the brunette left in a snit, a blonde sat in the
chair. The professor asked her to tell something of her
life.

She began, "I think -"

The next thing she knew, she was sitting on the floor.

Lie Detector Laugh
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Business in the Keys

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE!

You can find the Coconut Telegraph at over 100 locations

from Homestead to Key West.

Sounds of the Keys

The band Justa Head playing at Gilbert's Resort.
Jimmy Ray and Derrick Herring at the Big Chill Fridays.

The Fabulous T Birds at Pontunes Tiki Bar.

Blackwater

Sound rocks

the house at

Gilbert's.

Ted Hyde at playing at Coconuts.

Steve Miller of the new Blackwater Sound Bandat Gilbert's.



Clubs/Organizations

Taoist Tai Chi classes at 
the Lions Club in Key Largo. 

Tuesday & Thursday - 
9 - 10 am; 5:30-6:30 pm. 

394-0636

Upper Keys Mac User Group 
meets the second Thursday 
of every month at Key Largo 

Library Community Room 7pm. 
Free/public is welcome. 

451-4601

Annual Yard Sale 
for Marine Mammal 

Conservancy
Sat. & Sun., April 10 & 11, 

7am-4pm 
MM 102.2, Key Largo
We need donations, 

volunteers and shoppers!
info@marinemammalconservancy.org 

or 305-451-4774

Key Players, Inc. Com- 
munity Theater Group needs 
volunteers to work behind 
the scenes! Sign up on 

their website at! 
www.thekeyplayers.org

Florida Keys Orchid, Fern & 
Bromeliad Society meets the 
3rd Thurs. of every month 

at Key Largo Lib. Community 
Room at 7pm. Free/open to 

public. 451- 3000

NEED MONEY NOW?
Cash for gold & silver. Broken 
jewelry, coins, flatware, etc. 

Coral Financial Jewelry & Pawn 
MM102 Oceanside 453-5300

2 stylists and 1 nail tech 
needed for busy salon in 

Key Largo. Call Tina 305-
451-4181 to schedule 

interview. Must hold FL 
license.

Garden Cove Marina MM 106.5 
O/S Full Service Marina, 
ethanol free 90 octane fuel, 
rack and boat on trailer storage, 
wet slips available. Direct ocean 
access. 305-451-4694

Guitar Lessons - Call 
Capt. Steve DeAtley 

305-879-7409

Female housekeeper, cook 
for 47' Cris Craft. Room & 

board + small salary. 
Prefer non-smoker. 

570-573-0242

PonTunes Marina, Tiki Bar & 
Grille is in a full-press hiring 

mode for: Cooks,  Dish-
washer, Bartenders, Servers, 

Dock Hands, and Deck 
Hands. If you know of 

anyone, please have them 
email their resume to 

No walk-ins please.

Sewing Alterations
Fabric and Leather

305-772-6531

Meet eco-minded people
at Green Drinks - first 

Thursday of every month at The 
Green Turtle 6-8pm, MM81.5. 

Open to all - More info at 
keysGLEE.com

Research based ballroom 
dancing educational 

program needs Teaching 
Artists for Lower Keys 

schools. Dancing 
experience though a plus is 

women. 305-743-6215. 

1 bedroom, 2 room with full bath 
downstairs apartment. Approved 
pet ok. UTILITIES INCL! 3 year 
old hurricane code structure. 
$950 /mo.    305 394 -7422 

INCLUDE PAYMENT WHEN YOU DROP OFF YOUR AD
OR IT WILL NOT BE PUBLISHED!

The Conch Republic
• Dining

• Entertainment
• Shopping

• Lodging
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www.TheConchTelegraph.com

Just $10 per column inch!

Bold Listing $12./inch
(generous 1.88 column width)

Category: ___________________________

Ad Text: ___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

Advertiser Name: ___________________________

Phone: ___________________________

Email for Proof: ___________________________

You can fit about
20 words

into an inch;
18 if it’s bold

Lorem ipsum dolor sit 
amet, consectetuer 

adipiscing elit, sed diam 
nonummy nibh euismod 

tincidunt ut laoreet dolore 
magna aliquam erat 

Lorem ipsum dolor sit 
amet, consectetuer 
adipiscing elit, sed 
diam nonummy nibh 
euismod tincidunt ut 
laoreet dolore magna 

Classified Display Space
AVAILABLE

for logos and special
artwork. $15/inch.

ALL CLASSIFIEDS MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE

$30 fee for returned checks.
Drop off center - Tropical Arts & Craft Supplies

101425 Overseas Highway, Next to Publix at Tradewinds Shopping Center

Use this handy form:
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Coco ‘Nut’ Funnies

In prison, you get three square
meals a day.

At home, you cook three
square meals a day and try to
get your kids to eat it.

In prison, you get an hour each
day in the yard to exercise and
mingle.

At home you get to clean the
yard up so you can mow it so
your kids can spread more toys
all over it so that you can go
out and clean it again
because little Jr. can't sleep
without his latest lego creation.

In prison, you get to watch TV,
cable even.

At home, you get to listen to
your children fight over the
remote control and get treated
to hours and hours of mindless
cartoons thanks to cable.

In prison, you can read

whatever you want and attend
college for free.

At home, you get to read
weekly readers starring Dick,
Jane, and Spot and worry
about how to send Jr. to
college and still be able to eat
for the next twenty years.

In prison, all your medical care
is free.

At home, you have to pawn
your mother's silver and fill out
trillions of papers for insurance
and hope the doctor will see
you before you die.

In prison, if you have visitors, all
you do is go to a room, sit, talk
and then say good-bye when
you are ready or your time is
up.

At home, you get to clean for
days in advance and then
cook and clean up after your
guests and hope that they will

one day leave.
In prison, you can spend your
free time writing letters or just
hang out in your own space all
day.

At home, you get to clean your
space and everyone else's
space, too, and what the heck
is free time again?

In prison, you get your own
personal toilet.

At home, you have to physically
hold the bathroom door shut in
order to keep from having
someone standing over you
demanding to know how long
till you're done so you can do
something for them.

In prison, the prison laundry
takes care of all your dirty
clothes.

At home, you get to take care
of them yourself, plus
everybody else's, and get

yelled at because somebody's
favorite shirt isn't clean.

In prison, they take you
everywhere you need to go.

At home, you take everybody
else where they need to go.

In prison, the guards transport
all your personal effects for you
and make sure nothing is
missing.

At home, you have to lug
around everybody else's stuff in
your purse and then wonder
who went in it and took your
last dollar.

In prison, there are no
screaming or whining children
or spouses asking you to do
something else for them, or
screaming at you because you
didn't.

At home....stop me when I get
to the downside of jail, will ya?

Prison Versus Housewives

1. As smart as bait.

2. He has an IQ of 2 and it takes 3 to grunt.

3. Warning: Objects in mirror are dumber than they

appear.

4. Dumber than a box of hair.

5. A few beers short of a six pack.

6. The wheel's spinning but the hamster is dead.

7. A few feathers short of a whole duck.

8. An experiment in artificial stupidity.

9. If he had another brain it would be lonely.

10. Proof that evolution can go in reverse.

Gentle ways to say
someone is stupid
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Jewelry

Coins

Flatware

Rings

Watches

 Earrings

Necklaces

Gold Teeth

And more!

Stop by

today and

let us

tell you

what it’s

worth!

HIGHEST
PRICES

EVER PAID!


